
      
 
Date: 5 September 2025 

 

Public Statement – Update on Disciplinary Proceedings and NBL Division 1 Finals 

 

The Basketball Association of Singapore (BAS) issued a public statement on 29 August 2025 

regarding ongoing disciplinary matters. Following this, the Disciplinary Committee scheduled a 

hearing. However, due to unforeseen circumstances, the Disciplinary Committee Hearing was not 

able to proceed.  

 

In the interest of fairness and to allow adequate time for due process to take place, BAS has decided 

to reschedule the Disciplinary Committee Hearing. 

 

As a result, the NBL Division 1 2025 Finals will be postponed until further notice. We sincerely 

apologise to all affected teams, players, and supporters for the inconvenience caused, and we 

appreciate your understanding during this time. 

 

BAS remains firm in its commitment to uphold the integrity of the league. We will take decisive 

action against any conduct that compromises fair play, and all disciplinary processes will be 

conducted in a fair and transparent manner. 

 

We thank the basketball community for your continued support and trust in BAS as we work through 

this matter with integrity and due process. 

 

BAS Management 


